BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Held September 25, 2018

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7pm with roll call. All trustees and Fiscal Officer (FO) were present.

<u>VISITORS:</u> Ed Monroe, BJ Cottrill, Shannon Duval, Cindy Barnes, Barb Selegue, John Hoffer GUEST SPEAKER

Trustee Hupp made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount \$9,175.97 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

5366	09/24/2018	BRIAN JAMES COTTRILL	\$624.27
5367	09/24/2018	JENNIE DUVAL	\$964.21
5368	09/24/2018	STEPHEN GLAUB	\$584.94
5369	09/24/2018	JOHN E HOFFER	\$551.53
5370	09/24/2018	BENJAMIN C HUPP	\$686.14
5371	09/24/2018	BARBARA L SELEGUE	\$307.97
5372	09/24/2018	DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN	\$684.94
5373	09/24/2018	DONALD W WATKINS	\$741.90
5374	09/24/2018	Goss Supply Co.	\$23.23
5375	09/24/2018	BEAR'S OVERHEAD DOORS	\$1,493.00
5376	09/24/2018	Don Watkins	\$517.24
5377	09/24/2018	BEN HUPP	\$427.00
5378	09/24/2018	Daniel VanBuren	\$169.51
5379	09/24/2018	Barb Selegue	\$122.42
5380	09/24/2018	Lumbertown	\$139.42
5381	09/24/2018	Small's Asphalt Paving, Inc.	\$334.17
5382	09/24/2018	Auditor of State	\$297.00
5383	09/24/2018	Englefield Oil Co.	\$133.82
5384	09/24/2018	Beckert Chain Saw Supply	\$27.94
5385	09/24/2018	Bureau of Workers' Compensation	\$121.12
5386	09/24/2018	LICKING COUNTY RECORDER	\$56.00
5387	09/24/2018	Barb Selegue	\$168.20
			\$9,175,97

Correspondence Trick or treat will be Saturday October 27 from 5-7.

We will be painting the inside of the community building on October 6th & 7th. We will need help

REPORTS

Safety Fire extinguishers will be inspected next week.

FIRE

ZONING INSPECTOR Barb Selegue, zoning inspector, reported there were no permits issued for the month. She has received an application for lot split variance. She is still having trouble getting a response from our legal rep in the prosecutor's office. She would like the trustees to contact him. Woody Knoll lot split was approved. There is a question on whether the cul-de-sac at the end of Woody Knoll is the township's or not. Licking County said the paperwork was not filed properly.

BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Held September 25, 2018

<u>UNFINISHED BUSINESS</u> Fiscal officer did not have the engineer's estimate for the OPWC application. There will need to be a special meeting to go over the application before the deadline. The board will meet on October 3rd at 7pm.

Small's Asphalt has not contacted anyone to let us know when the roads will be done.

NEW BUSINESS

Fiscal officer requested a motion to pass resolution. Trustee VanBuren made a motion to accept the resolution to accept the rates and amounts from the county. Trustee Glaub seconded the motion. Roll Call: Glaub yes, Hupp yes, VanBuren yes. Full resolution on file with the fiscal officer.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Barb Selegue asked if residents are allowed to contact paving companies when it's time to bid to try to get someone other than Smalls to bid on the township's road projects.

Trustee Hupp made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Trustee VanBuren. With business complete, the board adjourned at 7:35pm.

Ben Hupp- President

Daniel VanBuren-Vice President

Steve Glaub- Trustee

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer